
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING – December 13, 2023 
 
The meeting was called to order via Zoom and in-
person at 7:01 p.m. by President Serop Karchikyan. 
The pledge of allegiance was led by Sergeant-at-Arms 
Ric Roldan and there was a moment of silence for our 
departed brothers and sisters since the last meeting. 
The roll call was answered by eleven officers and 
stewards in good standing.  
 
Motion (Lee/Siechert) passed to suspend the order of 
business for guest Corrinna Salas, District7 Officer for 
the State Association. She shared the importance of 
contributing to the Letter Carrier Political Fund (LCPF) 
and updated on current bills in Congress.   
 
Motion (Lee/Trieu) passed to waive the reading of the 
minutes and accept as emailed and printed for 
members at the meeting. Motion (Siechert/Trieu) 
passed to waive the reading of the bills spreadsheet, 
they be accepted as printed and emailed, and 
warrants be drawn and bills be paid. Motion 
(Lee/Rich) passed to waive the reading of the 
Treasurer’s Report and accept as emailed and printed 
for members at the meeting. 
 
MDA Coordinator Carolyn Zorn discussed an ongoing 
Shoe Drive Fundraiser and the upcoming MDA 2024 
Summer Camp.  
 
Motion made (Rich/Siechert) to accept the Executive 
Board recommendation that the Branch open 
Certificate(s) of Deposit (CDs) with excess funds that 
may be saved for long-term goals. Terms and 
conditions to be determined/negotiated by Branch 
president and financial institution(s). Motion 
(Collier/Zorn) amended to delay vote until 
recommendation is received in writing. Amendment 
failed. Previous motion passed.   
 
Members at the meeting spoke about LiteBlue login 
issues, scam text messages, and QR parcel scanning. 
December in-person raffle $50 gift card winners: Vinh 
Trieu (2), Thomas Kindhart, and Victor Temblador. 
Vinh Trieu sold one of his gift cards and donated $30 
to MDA. Motion (Siechert/Temblador) passed to 
adjourn the meeting at 8:16 p.m.  
 
 
Nancy Norman 
Secretary-Treasurer 


